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In accordance with the Texas Open Meetings Act (TX. GOVT. CODE, Title 5-C, Chap. 551), Frost City Aldermen held a Public Hearing / Regular Business Meeting at 6:00 P.M. February 5, 2024 at City Hall, 100 N. Garitty St.  Present: Mayor Scott Montgomery; Aldermen: Ron Franks, Johnny Sutton, Jimmy Bratcher, and Megan Welborn. Absent: Shannon Wayman. Others present: Tiffany Parker, Ernest Calvillo, Rachel Williams, Velma Ballew, Robert Ballew, Lisa Grady, Debra Feuerherdt, Penny Harris, Tony Harris, James Cagle, Dottie Barnes, Bill Barnes, Kyra Hooser, Sharla Salazar, Tanya Salazar, and Emmie Salazar 
1. A quorum was established, and the meeting began at 6:05 P.M. Invocation by Mayor Scott Montgomery.
1. Citizens’ Comments: Monica Florence; donate/use salvageable items from church fire in the museum. 
1. Following motion made by Johnny Sutton and 2nd by Ron Frank to accept the resignation of Current City Secretary, Tiffany Parker. 

Closed Meeting: began at 6:11PM – 6:31PM 
	*Discuss new applicant for City Secretary job and pay rate
[bookmark: _GoBack]*Discuss job performance of Police Chief Ernest Calvillo – request by Ernest move this to open meeting.  Mayor spoke regarding employment review, discussed Chiefs’ actions on previous traffic stop, not turning in work schedule and mixing up his hours, in which the Mayor stated he would make his schedule going forward. Chief spends to much time in the office and not out patrolling. Ron Franks spoke, explaining disciplinary actions. Jimmy Bratcher spoke on the correct process to file a complaint. Ron Franks made a motion, Megan Welborn 2nd. 

1. Following motion made by Ron Franks and 2nd by Megan Welborn in offering Rachel Williams the City Secretary. Rachel Williams accepted. 
1.   Mayors Report: Sewer grant paperwork is process of being filled out. Navarro Mills project/loan forgiveness in process. Chad Hicks hired on for 60 day bases as contract labor. Mayor will turn in plans for convenience store 
1. Following a motion made by Johnny Sutton and 2nd by Megan Welborn Council Voted to approve January’s Consent items.
1. The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 P.M.


___________________________               _________________________________ 
   Scott Montgomery, Mayor                            Tiffany Parker, City Secretary

